
	 	 	 	 Surfside Quilters Guild 
General Meeting #111 MINUTES 

August 14, 2018

San Clemente Presbyterian Church, 119 N. Ave. De La Estrella, San Clemente, CA


Call to Order:	 Time: 10:00AM


1.  President, Becky McDaniel, welcomed guests and new members. Acknowledged 
August birthdays.


2. No music as there was no piano.

3. No parking in south lot.

4. Please turn off or silence cell phones.

5. Next Board Meeting:  Tuesday, August 21, 2018, 10:00AM, Seaside Villas 

Clubhouse, Dana Point, CA.


Special Announcements: 

-  Millie Goldschmitt, subject of “Let’s Get to Know” in the newsletter was  asked to 
stand and be recognized.


- SQG’s booth at the Orange County Fair was well received.  

- SQG’s first “Little Quilter Surfside SewCial” was fun (and educational for the adults).  

Photo backdrop showed pix from the SewCial.

- Note thanking the guild for donations to the Camp Pendleton Marine Baby Shower 

2018 was read.

- Sunshine & Shadows:  Jo Hutchinson, one of our pianists, is recovering from 

surgery.


Committee Reports: 

-Philanthropy:  Mary Arter and Linda Chiu - Mary thanked everyone for quilts that were 
turned in.  Kits for quilts available at back of the room; many just need to be bound.  
Philanthropy welcomes orphan blocks and UFO projects.


	 Statistics this month:  

	 -$59 from fat qtr. sales in July; 27 quilts completed, 2 distributed in July.  		 	
	 -About 40 quilts completed in August.

	 -Next Meeting: Wednesday, August 22, 2018, 10AM-2PM

	 -Quilt Parade followed.
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-November Fest: Charlotte Runyan -  First meeting was a success; Charlotte is happy 
as everyone is doing their job. Next meeting is August 28th, 10AM at her house.

	 Cathie Opila, Quilt Auction:  Accepting quilt donations including partially finished 
	 quilts.	

	 Mary Arter: Quilt Baskets:  Mary has 22 commitments for baskets and had a 
fantastic number of donations for baskets during the guild meeting.  She seeks empty 
baskets and volunteers for set-up as well as runners at November Fest.  Gift card 
donations and cash will be collected at September and October meetings. 

	 Judy Kamman, Boutique: Judy thanked the friendship groups that have 
participated in the SewCials.  She modeled the two button bracelets that were turned 
in at the meeting.  Kits are available for: tea towels, clip-it bags, Kleenex holders, and 
fabric baskets; these will be at the SewCial tomorrow.


-Membership: Judy Nunn - No report

	 Members present: 109	 

	 Guests: 12	 	 

	 New members: 6	 

	 Total at meeting: 127

	 Total current members: 200	 


-Block of the Month:  Vickie Janis and Janis Toman:  Janis displayed the “Flip Flops at 
the Beach” block.  When all ten blocks have been released, instructions for assembling 
the finished quilt will be distributed the following month.  In April, all members 
participating will be asked to bring their finished quilt; there will be a $50 prize awarded 
for Viewers’ Choice.  Vickie and Janis will award a second $50 prize to their favorite.


-Monthly Mini:  Sheri Hill and Nancy Northrup - Pink and green pieced backpack by 
Cathie Opila.


-Future Speakers & Workshops:  Monica Shafer, Jane Salem, Vivien Hawker - Monica 
noted that future programs include: Annie Unrein in September with “Weekend Project 
and Quick Gifts”, Lyn Mann with “There are no Ugly Fabrics” in October.   November is 
November Fest and in December, Member Showcase. 


Jane and Vivien showed samples for Annie Unrein and Lyn Mann workshops.  


-Program:  Demo Day:

	 Linda Rigdon - Quilt Binding Made Simple!

	 Glenna Anderson - Quilting Legacy

	 Mary Arter - Easy Folded Star Coaster

	 Judy Killberg - Little Chicken Pincushion  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-Other announcements: Becky McDaniel - Becky reminded members to check out 
during the break:

	 - 50-50 Raffle

	 -Recycled magazine sales

	 -Fat Quarter Sale

	 -Workshop sign-up

	 -Sewcial sign-up

	 -Workshop raffle sign-up


BREAK: xxAM, returned at 11:28AM


POST BREAK 

-Show & Tell:  Julie Vlahos and Carol Whiteside:  Becky reminded participants to have 
their photo taken afterward. 

	 

-Volunteers Today:   Thanks to Marjie Butterworth for coordinating meeting 
volunteers.  This month, Nancy Pestal and Susan Stabell were the holders.  


Drawings: 

	 -Name tag - 	Judy Nunn - 		 Diane Wooley, guest, won jelly roll donated by 		
	 	 	 	 	 	 Maggie Bell.

	 -Hospitality - Kathryn Firman	 Claudia Redfern won the white gladiolas.

	 -Workshop raffle - Jane Salem	 Pat McNeil won the future workshop.

	 -Monthly Mini - Sheri Hill	 	 Nancy Northrup won the backpack donated by 
	 	 	 	 	 	 Cathie Opila. ($105 total collected)

	 -50-50 Raffle - Mary Freedman	 Linda Rigdon won $84. ($168 total)


CLOSE OF MEETING:


	 1.  Lost & Found - nothing.

	 2.  Please pick up trash.  Check area for your belongings.

	 3. Turn cell phones back on.

	 4.  Thank you for coming.


Meeting Adjourned:  11:50AM 
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